
 Itôs hard to believe that Spring arrives this 
month, on March 20th, as does Ash Wednesday on 
March 6th.  Letôs do our best to prepare ourselves 
for our Lenten journey this year.  The Knights 
have invited us to join them for a visitation to the 
Carmelite Monastery on Saturday, March 2nd.  
The day will include a continental breakfast, the 
rosary, stations of the cross and lunch. Also, our 
annual ñDay of Reflectionò will be Saturday, March 30th starting 
with the 9:00am Mass. Calvie Dean is planning the program and 
Fr. Bill will be our speaker. 
 Thank you to Connie Komatz and her helpers for a  
successful ñTimeless Treasures Sale.ò  Even though we were busy, 
we enjoyed ourselves while we were working for the benefit of our 
affiliation.  We appreciate all who supported the sale as well,  
including our vendors. 
 Please remember that our elections will be held at the April 
9th meeting and our Installation will be May 14th,  so our year is 
drawing to a close. Be sure to let me know if you are able to help 
our affiliation by assisting with a Commission, helping with set-up 
or clean-up at the meetings, etc. 
 Happy St. Patrickôs Day, and may all of you have a  
spiritually rewarding Lent!                        Marcia Rudman, O.F.S. 

Volume 28, 
Issue 6 

March 2019 

Inside this Issue 

Feb. General Meeting: p. 2 

CCW Correspondence: p. 2 

Legislation Report: p. 3 

Meet Our Leaders: p. 4 

Commission Reports: p. 5 

Respect For Life: p. 6 

Prayer Partners: p. 6 

Timeless  Treasures: p .7 

Poetry Corner: p. 8 

March Birthdays: p. 8 

Membership Memo: p. 8 

Calendar of Events: p. 9 

Lenten Fish Dinners:  p. 9 

Scholarship News: p. 9 

Editorôs note: p. 9 

Prince of Peace  
Council of Catholic Women 

CCW NEWSLETTER 

NCCW MISSION STATEMENT 

The National Council of Catholic 

Women acts through its  

membership to support, empower 

and educate all Catholic women 

in spirituality, leadership and  

service.  NCCW programs  

respond with Gospel values to the 

needs of the Church and society 

in the modern world. 

From Our President 

CCW General Meeting 

March 12, 2019 

Social Hall 

7:00 pm 

Please bring a friend. 
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The February general meeting was held on Tuesday, 
February 12th.  The 27 members that attended heard 
a report from Deborah Korfage-Amborn from  

Halifax Health Hospice, the 
top-rated hospice in Volusia 
County.  Deborah spoke about the services Halifax Health Hospice 
has to offer including clinical social workers, CNAôS, respite care, 
chaplain services, a ñBegin Againò counseling program for children 
facing a loss, aromatherapy and massage and the only traumatic loss  
counseling program in Florida.  They also help needy families with 
financial assistance to pay bills. She will return in the Fall to speak to 
us about the importance of making our end of life decisions known to 
our family and completing the ñFive Wishesò packet. For more about 
the February general meeting, please read the minutes at the end of 
this newsletter. 

Prayers and our sympathy 
were sent to Peggy Mullany 
who lost her sister.  A thank 
you note was received from 

her for our Mass card and prayers.  Our condolences with a Mass card were sent to Jim and 
Pat Ostrowski who lost their grandson, William Ellis. A thank you note was  
received from the family.  A Mass card with our sympathy was sent to the 
family of Mary Wallis and to Carole Burns and her family in the loss of her 
mother, Helen Jelm. 
 Get well wishes with our prayers were sent to Barbara Ohland who 
recently had eye surgery, to James Hollywood, the husband of Mary Anne 
Hollywood, who suffered a fall resulting in a broken pelvis, to Hilda 
Fardella, a faithful member of CCW for many years and to Elena Torres 
with our prayers for recovery.  Prayers and get well 
wishes were also sent to Evelyn Ging of Epiphany 
Parish in Port Orange. She has held many offices in 
CCW. 

 Family renew sent a letter with the detailed services they have  
provided over the year to distressed and homeless families in Volusia 
County, thanking CCW for our continued support.  Their web-site is 
www.familyrenew.org and a monthly newsletter is available if you 
would like to sign up for it.  
 
Respectfully submitted,      Carol Katrenicz, Co-responding Secretary 

CCW Correspondence 
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 Americans share many blessings and strengths, including a tradition 
of religious freedom and political participation. However, as a people, 
we face serious challenges that are clearly political and, also,  
profoundly moral in nature. 
 
We are a nation founded on "life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness, 
"but the right to life itself is not fully protected, especially for  
unborn children, the most vulnerable members of the American family. 
We are called to be peacemakers in a nation at war. We are a country 
pledged to pursue "liberty and justice for all," but we are too often  
divided across lines of race, ethnicity, and economic inequality. 

 

A meeting in Solidarity ï Pray for the leaders of the Church as they gather to discuss 

the protections of minors. 

 

The 2019 Lenten season begins on Ash Wednesday, March 6, for Latin-
rite Catholics with Easter Sunday on April 21. 
 

CRS Rice Bowl ï Strengthen your faith with Catholic Relief Services  

Annual Lenten Program. 

 

Action Center 
Go to the USCCB Action Center to view our current action alerts and sign up for  
future action alerts so that you can contact your elected  
representatives to express your concerns and opinions on upcoming legislation.  
 

     For action alerts related to migration and refugee issues please 
visit the USCCB Justice for Immigrants campaign.   
 
Pray for elected officials and those affected by their work. 
 

      Linda Guidotti, Legislature Chair 

Legislation  

javascript:showDisclaimer('https://www.votervoice.net/USCCB/home',241);
http://www.justiceforimmigrants.org/
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Pastor and Moderator:              Fr. Bill Zamborsky 

President:       Marcia Rudman, O.F.S. 

Vice President:      Lauren Morris 

Treasurer:       Rosemary Peabody 

Recording Secretary:     Debbie Nichols 

Corresponding Secretary:    Carol Katrenicz 

Parliamentarian:      Lucille DiLella 

Immediate Past President:    Pat Ostrowski 

Deanery Representative:     Pat Ostrowski 

Spirituality Commission Chair:   Calvie Dean 

Service Commission Chair:    Tatiana Christopher  

Leadership Commission Chair :   Lauren Morris 

Membership / Legislation:    Linda Guidotti  

Respect Life :      Marcia Rudman, O.F.S. 

Religious Articles Store:     Katie Masterson 

CCW Newsletter:      Linda Sullo, Editor/Publisher  

Photographers:      Judy Speno, Connie Komatz 

Timeless Treasures:     Connie Komatz 

Scholarship Chair:     Lucille DiLella  

ñLent is a time of going very deeply into ourselvesé 
What is it that stands between us and God? Between 
us and our brothers and sisters? Between us and life, 
the life of the Spirit? Whatever it is, let us relentlessly 
tear it out, without a momentôs hesitation.ò 
                                                     -Catherine Doherty 
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 My team consisting of Patti Ann,  
Susan, and Tatiana will all work with me to 
plan our Morning of Reflection.  Father Bill 
will be our speaker just like last year.  We 

will attend Mass on March 30th and follow it up in the social hall with a delightful  
breakfast provided by you ladies of CCW.  Let's plan on some breakfast casseroles, baked 
goods, fresh fruit and any other foods that you deem  
appropriate and delicious.  Coffee and orange juice will  
also be provided. 
 I will have bulletin and pulpit announcements  
made as an invitation to all ladies of the parish. I look  
forward to working with all of you.      
                                            Calvie Dean, Spirituality Chair 

Spirituality 

 When we think of LEADERSHIP, it is 

usually in the context of leading a group, 

chairing an event or accepting a role of an  

officer in an organization. However, think 

about who is leading you in regard to the decisions that you make in your life. You are the 

only "leader" of your life. You decide, each day, what you will eat, how you will exercise 

(or not), who you will interact with, and on and on. What your life looks like is solely 

based on the decisions or leadership you take on in your own life. 

     Are you grumbling that your life is not that great, boring or 

not fun. That is where your leadership comes in. Little changes 

can make a big difference in the richness and enjoyment in your 

life. Step out with courage and try something totally different, 

join a group, start a new hobby, maybe learn to play the drums. 

You get where I am going. Don't just sit there complaining about 

your boring life. Take on the LEADERSHIP of YOU! I guarantee 

your life will have more spice and joy. 

       One more thing, I don't want to hear anything related to 

age. Don't fall into the trap of "I'm too old to do that" or "I can't 

learn that at my age.ò  You are failing your leadership role if you give up before you start. 

You are the most important decision maker for your life, not your "friends,ò family or  

anyone else. And finally, stay away from ñNegative Nelliesò who put down all of your 

great ideas. Come on and be a great LEADER for you and put some fun and gusto in every 

day. I'm watching (lol).                                                       Lauren Morris, Leadership Chair 

Leadership 



 The past two months have seen a whirlwind of Pro-Life activities and actions, both 

positive and negative. On the positive side, we had a very successful March for Life in  

St. Augustine on January 11 and 12th in which members of Prince of Peace actively  

participated. Over 1,000 pro-lifers from all over Florida engaged in events that included 

9:00 am Mass with Bishop Felip Estevez at Our Lady of LaLeche Church, live music and 

info booths followed by a 10:30 am procession through the Old Town plaza and streets.  

Nationally recognized Pro-Life speakers informed the massive crowd of the latest news 

and legislation. A spaghetti dinner prepared by the Knights of Columbus concluded this 

amazing event. We hope to have a full bus from Volusia County next year. Stay posted. 

     Since the sad anniversary of the Roe v. Wade Supreme 

Court decision legalizing abortion was on Tuesday, January 22, 

we could not allow it to pass without some sort of recognition. 

At the very last minute our Pro-Life friends gathered in front of 

Daytona City Hall with signs and prayed the Rosary. The  

reception by passing spectators was very positive and  

encouraging. This event, God willing, will be held annually. 

      On the negative side, our country was shamed by the  

legislators in New York who passed legislation that allowed women in that state to abort 

(kill) their child at any time including during the birthing process. This is called  

INFANTICIDE. The Virginia Governor went even further as he, on television,  

pronounced that even children born and alive can be killed by the physician with the  

consent of the mother. Right, you heard me. Child is born, placed on table while MD and 

mothers discuss letting the child just die on the table. What kind of country have we  

become? Please take action and be certain this does not happen in Florida and vote ONLY 

for Pro-Life candidates. Protect these ANGELS!  

           Lauren Morris 

Respect For Life 
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 Continue to pray for your Prayer Partner daily. Share 

the ñLuck of the Irishò by sending or bringing a card 

for March to our meeting on March 12. Ash  

Wednesday begins on March 6 and then we have Lent, 

lots of reasons for Spiritual preparation and  

encouragement.                                   Connie Komatz 


